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General Marking Guidance 
  
  

• All candidates must receive the same treatment.  
Examiners must mark the first candidate in exactly the 
same way as they mark the last. 

• Mark schemes should be applied positively. Candidates 
must be rewarded for what they have shown they can 
do rather than penalised for omissions. 

• Examiners should mark according to the mark scheme 
not according to their perception of where the grade 
boundaries may lie. 

• There is no ceiling on achievement. All marks on the 
mark scheme should be used appropriately. 

• All the marks on the mark scheme are designed to be 
awarded. Examiners should always award full marks if 
deserved, i.e. if the answer matches the mark scheme.  
Examiners should also be prepared to award zero marks 
if the candidate’s response is not worthy of credit 
according to the mark scheme. 

• Where some judgement is required, mark schemes will 
provide the principles by which marks will be awarded 
and exemplification may be limited. 

• When examiners are in doubt regarding the application 
of the mark scheme to a candidate’s response, the team 
leader must be consulted. 

• Crossed out work should be marked UNLESS the 
candidate has replaced it with an alternative response. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

Section A 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

1 (a) 
 

Dima    
 

 
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

1 (b) 
 

Yulia    
 

 
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

1 (c) 
 

Kolya     
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

1 (d) 
 

Masha   
 

 
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

1 (e) 
 

Yulia   
 

 
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

1 (f) 
 

Dima 
 

 
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

2 (a) 
 

restaurant    
 

(1) 
 

  



 

 
Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

2 (b) 
 

in the evening     
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

2 (c) 
 

beach     
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

2 (d) 
 

sea     
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

2 (e) 
 

souvenirs     
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

3 (a)(i) 
 

every Saturday    
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

3 (a)(ii) 
 

gymnastics OR tennis OR table tennis/ping pong  
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

3 (a)(iii) 
 

badminton    
 

(1) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

3 (b)(i) 
 

watch films/comedies OR listen to music  
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

3 (b)(ii) 
 

biking  
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

4 (i) 
 

C  
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

4 (ii) 
 

B  
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

4 (iii) 
 

A  
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

4 (iv) 
 

D  
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

4 (v) 
 

C  
 

(1) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

5 (a) 
 

lack of time OR special kit/clothes OR professional 
trainer   CHANGE TO PROFESSIONAL TRAINER, but also 
accept singular  

 
 

(1) 
 

  



 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

5 (b) 
 

better appetite OR better sleep  
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

5 (c) 
 

run OR go to sports centre OR swim  
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

6 (a) 
 

good person OR excellent friend    
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

6 (b) 
 

studying badly OR does not go to classes OR does not 
read OR does not do homework 

 
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

6 (c) 
 

playing violin OR music     
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

6 (d) 
 

he does not listen to the writer  
 

(1) 
 

  



 

Section B 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

7 (a) 
 

университет     
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

7 (b) 
 

программистом    
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

7 (c) 
 

большие деньги    
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

7 (d) 
 

работать    
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

7 (e) 
 

практика   
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

8 (i) 
 

C    
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

8 (ii) 
 

B    
 

(1) 

 

  



 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

8 (iii) 
 

B    
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

8 (iv) 
 

A    
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

8 (v) 
 

C    
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

9 (a) 
 

Миша  
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

9 (b) 
 

Соня     
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

9 (c) 
 

Паша    
 

(1) 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

9 (d) 
 

Нина    
 

(1) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

9 (e) 
 

Миша  
 

(1) 

Section C 
 

Question 
Number 

Answer Mark 

10 
 

I really like shopping. I buy computer games. I prefer 
clothes and cosmetics. But most of all I like reading 
detective stories. Yesterday I was in town and bought a 
beautiful skirt.  

 

 
 

(7) 
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